

Meeting Minutes September 5, 2007

Attendees: 24

Jennifer Akins, Jerry Akins, Alicia Andrews, Dave Andrews, Bob Ballman, Bill Baugh, Cheryl Baugh, Tony Chilton, Loren Coffin, Yolanda Coffin, Ruben Cruz, Jennifer Eaves, Pat Ezard, Tyler Fee, David Halladey, Clint Ipock, Jim Mueller, Dan Mullin, Catherine Reid, Peggy Steck, Tim Steck, Deborah Thompson, Edward Thompson, Bren Wamsley, Lorin Wamsley

President, Ruben Cruz called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.

Secretary, Bren Wamsley read the August meeting minutes. They were approved as read.

Treasurer, Jim Mueller presented the Treasurers' report. It was approved as presented.

Old Business

IROC Vehicle

Ruben Cruz spoke with Tony Chilton regarding the IROC vehicle. Tony is providing the IROC vehicle and has purchased the tires necessary to run the event. Pat Ezard has volunteered to Chair the IROC Event. Jim Mueller made note that the IROC contenders need to plan to be at the event all day.

New Business

Event 7 and 8 Planning

Ruben Cruz reported he will Chair Event 7 and Bonnie Mueller will Chair Event 8 and design IROC course. Set-up will be Friday, 5:30 p.m. at Coca Cola. The porta potties have been ordered. Lorin Wamsley gave Ruben the Coca Cola key card. Jerry Braunberger will bring the registration trailer and Deborah Thompson the timing trailer. Lorin reported it doesn't look like we need to sweep before the event, but he will order the sweeping to be done after the event.

Shootout Invitations

Tim Steck inquired about Shootout invitations. He was in hopes we could distribute them Sunday while people are present, because he feels some people do not realize they qualify. Ruben Cruz stated we will generate our own invitations for Shootout. We'll try to give them out on Sunday. Those who qualify will also be included in the October newsletter.

Pinewood Derby

Bren Wamsley asked if there is still interest in having a pinewood derby at the banquet this year. Jim Mueller announced that the interest seems to be declining and it was agreed we would not have one this year. Ideas to replace it can be forwarded to Bren Wamsley at BreWams@comcast.net.

Fast Grass

Fast Grass will be held Saturday, October 20th. Jim Mueller will contact Mike Cockerline to line up a location.

Year End Trophies

Jim Mueller asked that anyone with dynamite ideas for trophies, please contact Bonnie Mueller.

Sale of Old Generator

Jim Mueller's buyer has not yet purchased the old generator. Loren Coffin is interested in purchasing it, if the buyer backs out.

Schedule Flyer Party

Our flyer party will be held Tuesday, October 2nd 5:30 p.m. in Jim Mueller's office.

Officer Nominations

Tim Steck inquired about officer nominations. They will be made at the October club meeting.

Homework Assignments

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are due no later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting.

October	Phill Akins	November	Cheryl Baugh
December	Pat Ezard	January	Brad Moffett
February	Kevin Cruz	March	

- 1. All Flyer Party, Tuesday, October 2, 5:30 p.m. Jim Mueller's office
- 2. All Contact Jerry Braunberger if you are planning to participate in the Hoodoo or Packwood Barbecues
- 3. All Contact Bren Wamsley with ideas for banquet entertainment to replace the pinewood derby event
- 4. All Contact Bonnie Mueller with ideas for end of year trophies
- 5. All Event 7 set-up 5:30 p.m. Coca Cola
- 6. Bonnie Mueller Amend by-laws to 2 year term limits for 2008 officers
- 7. Bonnie Mueller Amend by-laws to add officer liability insurance
- 8. Bonnie Mueller Email electronic version of 2007 Rule Book to Tim Steck
- 9. Bonnie Mueller Design and Specification trailer Committee Proposal (fall)
- 10. Bonnie Mueller Create number stencils
- 11. Bonnie Mueller Chair event 8 and create IROC course
- 12. Cheryl Baugh Purchase CPR mouthpieces
- 13. Cheryl Baugh Design and Specification trailer Committee Proposal (fall)
- 14. Deborah Thompson Bring and return timing trailer event 7 and 8
- 15. Jerry Akins Trailer shelter proposal (fall)
- 16. Jerry Akins Design and Specification trailer Committee Proposal (fall)
- 17. Jerry Braunberger Trailer shelter proposal (fall)
- 18. Jerry Braunberger Bring and return registration trailer event 7 and 8
- 19. Jim Mueller Stevie Steck donation
- 20. Jim Mueller Sell old Honda generator
- 21. Jim Mueller Include shootout invitation drivers in October newsletter
- 22. Jim Mueller Contact Mike Cockerline regarding Fast Grass location
- 23. Lorin Wamsley Order sweeping of Coca Cola lot
- 24. Pat Ezard Post Larison photos
- 25. Pat Ezard Chair IROC
- 26. Ruben Cruz Chair event 7
- 27. Tim Steck Add 2007 EESCC Rule Book on website

Adjourn Meeting

The meeting was adjourned at 7:32 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, Bren Wamsley, Secretary